
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
MEETING DATE:  July 20, 2005 
 
SUBJECT: Comprehensive Transportation Plan, Phase I–Highway Map 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  1) Phase I Highway Map 

2) Comments and Answers Generated from TAC Public 
Input Sessions 

    3) June 28, 2005 Letter from Jack Lynch 
 
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
As the Board is well aware, the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) and County 
staff have been working with North Carolina Department of Transportation’s (NCDOT) 
Planning Branch for the past five years to complete a Comprehensive Transportation 
Plan for Henderson County.  On January 27, 2005, NCDOT staff presented the Highway 
Map for Phase I of the Comprehensive Transportation Plan to the TAC.  In turn, after 
initial review by the Board and the TAC, a process was developed to allow for public 
input concerning the Phase I Highway Map.  The TAC held two public input sessions on 
April 12 and April 13, 2005.  Attached is the listing of comments received during these 
public input sessions and the TAC’s responses.  Per the attached letter from Jack Lynch, 
the TAC is requesting that the Board endorse the Phase I Highway Map.  The MPO has 
final approval authority for the Comprehensive Transportation Plan. 
 
As the Board considers the endorsement of the Phase I Highway several issues should 
be considered.  First, the projects identified in the current TIP as “funded” projects are 
considered constructed by 2030 for NCDOT’s planning analysis.  NCDOT staff feels that 
these projects will offer much needed improvements to the highway system and will 
need local support to advance. 
 
Second, NCDOT notes that improvements in lane width, alignment, and traffic 
operations on several local streets will facilitate traffic movement around downtown 
Hendersonville.  According to NCDOT, many of these improvements can be 
accomplished at the NCDOT Division level and may not require TIP funding. 
 
Third, NCDOT indicates that US 25 North, US 176, and Four Seasons Boulevard should 
be included in a more detailed study to better identify any access management 
techniques and land use considerations that can maintain mobility in these areas.  
NCDOT feels that US 25 North currently has sufficient capacity to act as the primary 



entrance to Hendersonville.  Following the completion of the current US 25 North 
project, I-26 signage changes are recommended to divert traffic from the north to 
downtown Hendersonville along this corridor rather than continue to the US 64 
interchange. 
 
Fourth, NCDOT also notes that as development increases on the eastern side of I-26, 
Howard Gap Road will become a major north-south corridor.  In order to maintain the 
mobility on this corridor, special consideration must be given to control of access to 
adjacent development.  Improvements in alignment, addition of turn lanes, limited 
driveway cuts, use of service roads, and limited signalized intersections are 
recommended as strategies to maintain capacity.  For protection of future needed right-
of-way, a four-lane median-divided cross-section is recommended.  NCDOT has 
indicated that this corridor will be given additional study in Phase II of the 
Comprehensive Transportation Plan. 
 
Finally, NCDOT notes that an additional I-26 interchange north of US 64 offers the most 
relief in future traffic volumes for Four Seasons Boulevard.  Several interchange 
locations were studied.  However, the “Balfour Parkway” alignment is preferred by the 
TAC.  This new location facility allows for a limited access roadway that can be 
implemented in stages to provide connections to US 25, NC 191, and US 64.  In 
addition to a new interchange at I-26, this alignment will require an interchange at US 
25 North to allow a railroad crossing.  This facility will require major TIP funding, an in-
depth environmental study, and an analysis of all design considerations. 
 
 
COUNTY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDATION/ACTION REQUIRED: 
 
Staff recommends that the Board endorse the Highway Map for Phase I of the 
Henderson County Comprehensive Transportation Plan with the following comments: 
 

1) Overall, the Phase I Highway Map complies with the County 
Comprehensive Plan. 

 
2) Final alignment of the proposed “Balfour Parkway” should cause little or 

no impact on County facilities (solid waste transfer station, animal shelter, 
landfill, bus garage, Stoney Mountain Activity Center). 

 
3) The County will strive to promote sound transportation planning through 

active involvement of the TAC and Board in transportation issues, 
continued cooperation with NCDOT, and the implementation of 
transportation-related land use regulations such as access management 
standards. 

 
4) The County requests that NCDOT complete the Henderson County 

Comprehensive Transportation Plan (Phases I and II) as soon as possible. 










